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LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL

File ID Caption

25-0552 Resolution approving a development agreement with Haven on Main, LLC, an affordable housing
development located at the corner of Main Street and 10th Street North.

Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation

Julie Emslie; Planning & Development

Requestor of Legislation

Haven on Main, LLC

Location, if applicable

Corner of Main Street and 10th Street North

Summary/Purpose

Haven on Main proposes to construct a multi-story, 70-unit low-income housing tax credit (LIHTC) project consisting of 1, 2, and 3-bedroom
units and 3,200 square feet of commercial space. The project will serve adults living with disabilities with incomes ranging between 30-60%
of Area Median Household Income (AMI), with eleven units set aside for market rate occupancy.

Haven on Main submitted a formal request for Tax Increment Financing assistance. City staff and the City's financial consultant, Ehlers,
reviewed this request and found the project fulfilled the requirements of relevant state statute and the City's TIF policy, to include
demonstrating a financial need for assistance. Additionally, the project necessitates public infrastructure improvements. This development
agreement outlines the TIF assistance provided to the project, as well as the City's cost-share of the public improvements.

Background

The developer submitted their TIF request for this site in August 2024. The Economic and Community Development Commission approved a
term sheet outlining the provisions for public assistance at their October 2024 meeting. The attached development agreement includes
those terms, as well as further provisions that are standard for the City's TIF-related development agreements. The development
agreement also includes the public infrastructure improvements needed for the project as have been advised by the Engineering Dept.

Among other financial contributions, this project has been awarded approximately $11.9million in Low Income Housing Tax Credits through
a highly competitive process facilitated by the Wisconsin Housing Economic Development Authority.

Fiscal Impact

This project is estimated to be valued at $6.4million upon completion, with $5million as new taxable increment. The TIF assistance provided
in the development agreement is $797,000 and pubic improvements are currently estimated at $200,000, both to be paid via TIDs 11 & 17.

Staff Recommendation

Planning staff recommends approval
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